New Community Service Projects by Barb Zerr

We as a sewing group have an opportunity to help some seniors in need. These different blankets would help three different organizations.
The first one is for Ascera Hospice in Exton, PA. They care for about 40-70 patients at a time- both in homes and in care facilities. They have a need for wheelchair lap blankets made from fleece. They should measure 36” x 23”.  Some sort of a finished edging would be nice, either serged or machine sewn.  A suggestion was also made to sew ties on the upper corners, so the blankets can be tied to the wheelchair and not fall off the patient’s lap. Another suggestion was to add two pockets on top for the patient’s hands, so they aren’t cold. No special pattern is needed. Be creative!
The second and third facilities both have the same need. The second is a Dialysis Unit in Pottstown. The third is Manatawny Manor in East Coventry Township. They have a need for charity quilts sized 36” x 60”. Because the patients are in reclining positions, and dialysis can cause a patient to be cold, having the quilt cover them from shoulders to feet requires extra length.
Fabrics that are densely woven are preferable, like a quilting cotton. This provides longer lasting durability. Fabrics that fray a lot or would be lightweight would not be a good choice. The quilts can be any theme, or no theme. They will be washed at the facilities. Patients do not keep them.
Fleece is also fine to use- warm and soft.  Again, a finished edge would be nice, as described above.
Please sew ASG labels into all projects. If you need labels, please contact Barb at below email.
They have 52 beds that are always filled, so they are desperately in need of blankets.
When you complete your projects, please notify Barb Zerr at barbzerr@gmail.com or 610-613-6847 to coordinate pick up.
Thank you for your heart to help those in need!

Heart Pillows Update for Paoli Hospital by Barb Zerr


I also wanted to remind everyone that we are still in the “heart pillow business!”
I recently reached out to the Volunteer Director at Paoli Hospital to check on their need for more pillows. Currently, they still have quite a few pillows, but the Director thinks by June they could be in need again.
Things seem to be going well and the hospital has been at its capacity for a week or more with patients. Some volunteers are starting to return to help with screening stations for vaccinations. So of course, as capacity increases, more pillows are used.
Many of you did such a great job getting pillows made during the pandemic last spring since we were unable to have our Pillow Palooza! It doesn’t look like we will be able to gather a group to do that yet again.
If you have some time and want to use up some of your stash, please consider sewing up some more heart pillows. Please look on our ASG Philadelphia website www.sewingphiladelphia.org for the exact criteria to construct these pillows.
There is a supply of polyfil stuffing available, so contact Barb Zerr if you need some at barbzerr@gmail.com or 610-613-6847.
Again, thank you for your heart to help others!!

















